

Phone: 445-2998 Fax: 445-3762

P. O. Box 179 Windsor, Maine 04363

TOWN OF WINDSOR

Office of Selectmen, Assessors, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Tax Collector and Treasurer

September 20, 2018

Ms. Linda J. Butler
Email: Linda.J.Butler@maine.gov
Licensing and Compliance Specialist
Department of Environmental Protection
17 State House Sation
Augusta, Maine 04333

Re: Support for Crossroads Expansion Application

Dear Ms. Butler:

The Town of Windsor, Maine strongly supports Waste Management Disposal Services of Maine's continued operation of its Crossroads facility in Norridgewock. In particular, we support the recently proposed expansion application of the Crossroads facility.

This facility serves a critical role in the management of waste materials for our Town. By having this Crossroads facility it allows us to keep our current costs stable and if this facility wasn't available for us to use it we would be forced to ship our waste significant distances because there are no other local disposal options. This would force us to spend more taxpayer dollars for the same service that is currently available to us locally. Having a local available waste disposal service would benefit our Town and other communities across Maine.

The Town of Windsor, Maine strongly supports Waste Management Disposal Services of Maine expansion of its Crossroads Facility and we would urge the Department of Environmental Protection to do the same.

Sincerely,

Theresa L. Haskell

Town Manager/Tax Collector

Theresa L Haskell

Town of Windsor